

April 15, 2024

**VIA ARMATURE** 

Dr. Dan Grooms, Dean College of Veterinary Medicine Iowa State University 2506 Veterinary Administration PO Box 3020 Ames, IA 50010-3020

Dear Dr. Grooms:

During its March 16-19, 2024, meeting, the American Veterinary Medical Association Council on Education (Council) reviewed the Iowa State University College of Veterinary Medicine (College's) 2023 interim report. The Council continued the College on Accredited status.

During its review, the Council identified areas requiring additional reporting, which must be addressed in the College's self-study due on or before **August 6**, **2024**.

## **Additional reporting:**

Standard 7, Admissions

1. Provide the admissions criteria used for the PA-VAEP program, and criteria used for admission into the DVM program for students enrolled within the PA-VAEP program.

## Reporting to the Public

1. Provide a date for the College's next site visit in a publicly available location on the College's website.

If you have any questions regarding this action of the Council, please contact Dr. Karen Martens Brandt, Director of the AVMA Education and Research Division at 1-800-248-2862, ext. 6674 or e-mail <a href="mailto:kbrandt@avma.org">kbrandt@avma.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Philip J. Kieffer, DVM, DACVS – LA

Philip S. Kiefer

Chair, Council on Education

PJK/acz